Corbridge Medical Group

Patient Representation Group

Wednesday 17th January 2018, Corbridge Health Centre, 7pm
Minutes
In Attendance:

MM, FM , JH, SL, PB, Julie Johnston (Practice Manager)

Apologies for absence: 

AH, BC, MB
Welcome and Introductions
AH has sadly withdrawn from the group having been one of our founder members. Julie recorded our gratitude to AH whose contribution to the discussions had always been valuable and constructive. Julie encouraged existing members of the group to consider inviting others to join us. Any patients who are interested should send their details to Julie who will get in touch.
Progress against action plan
Julie presented a summary of the actions which had been compiled after the last meeting and gave an update on progress as follows:-
Hadrian Extra Care Hub
The service is now becoming more established with a regular team of GPs from the Tyne Valley area working sessions in the evenings and on Saturdays. It is now important to raise patients’ awareness of the service and this is being done in a number of ways. An advert had been placed in the Courant for 3 weeks leading up to Christmas, information is now on practice websites and TVs screens etc. and some local advertising had been arranged by Northumberland CCG who have set up a number of similar clusters or hubs around Northumberland. It was suggested that information could be made more obvious on our website – either on the home page or perhaps on a separate tab which Julie agreed to do. It was also suggested that some occupational health departments (eg Northumbria police) might be worth contacting with information so their staff are aware of appointments outside of working hours. Targeting shift workers, teachers, police officers and health workers would be good as often they find it difficult to take time off work for appointments.
Care Navigators

The receptionists had completed their care navigation training and would be encouraged to engage with patients about possible services which would help them. It was agreed that there is a balance to be struck so that receptionists are not too intrusive when dealing with patients and Julie assured that they would not be overtly asking why patients wanted to be seen. Instead patients would be encouraged to share or volunteer information with receptionists so that they could signpost them to the correct service or person. To assist with this we are creating a database of local services and good sources of information were suggested by members of the group.
Patient Survey Results

A presentation was running on the TV screen in the waiting room to summarise the results of the patient survey and this was reviewed by the group who were happy with the contents.
Availability of appointments with particular GPs

A separate presentation was running on the TV screen introducing the various doctors who now work at the surgery with photographs and information about their length of service and status within the practice. This was also reviewed by the group who were happy with it. The main message being to encourage patients to book with other GPs if their preferred doctor was unavailable. Initial feedback suggests that this may be having an impact as the waiting times for some GPs had now reduced.
Friends and Family feedback
The PRG had reviewed the small number of responses to the Friends and Family survey for November and December. One comment regarding the inadequacy of a ten minute appointments was discussed and it was suggested we could promote the use of double appointments more to allow patients more time with the GP. Another comment related to the number of appointments which were available for online booking. Julie confirmed that currently there is no restriction on these but she would check that sessions were correctly configured to enable online booking. If the number of pre-bookable appointments appearing online seems restricted it probably indicates that there are no other appointments available for advanced booking. 
Julie was considering using text messaging as a way of gathering friends and family feedback and it was agreed that as long as this could be restricted so that patients are not inundated with messages this would be a good way of increasing the number of responses.
Other items of business

Text messaging with reminders of appointments was being well-received by the PRG – especially when 2 messages are sent (one a week in advance and one the day before).

There still seem to be instances when doctors are delayed and this is not always being highlighted by receptionists when patient arrive – Julie agreed to remind receptionists about this. Meanwhile, it was suggested that we should have the name of the GP appearing on the TV screen when patients are called in from the waiting room – this helps other patients to gauge how long they might be waiting if there is a delay. This used to appear so Julie agreed to investigate whether this could be reinstated.

Recent experiences over the Winter had shown that the urgent system via the triage doctor is working well for patients.

Date of next meeting:

Wednesday 18th April at 7pm

